

BLAKENALL & BLOXWICH LOCAL NEIGHBOURHOOD PARTNERSHIP

5 FEBRUARY 2007

DECISION LIST / ACTION SHEET

ITEM	DECISION	ACTION / OFFICER RESPONSIBLE	PROGRESS
1. Introductions	Given		Minuted.
2. Apologies	Councillor Leslie Beeley Councillor Kath Phillips Councillor Melvin Pitt Councillor Ian Robertson Mr. Venables	D. Hancock to minute.	Minuted.
3a. Minutes of Meeting held on 13/12/06	Agreed	D. Hancock to minute.	Minuted.
3b. Matters Arising from Minutes	Further to minute no. 153/06 (Master Plan for the Goscote Lane Corridor), Councillor Robinson reported that he intended to include a presentation on the agenda for the April meeting of the LNP on the latest position with regard to the regeneration at the Goscote Lane Corridor.	Paul Nicholson, Carol Wildman, Steve Lewis and Peter Brown to note and arrange for a presentation to be delivered at the next meeting.	An Item on this issue is on the agenda at Agenda Item No. 6.

	In relation to minute no. 157/06 (Public Forum), Councillor Des Pitt reported that he had taken up the issue with Officers and had responded directly to the questioner, Mrs. Cavalier, regarding ASB on the Mossley Estate.	D. Hancock to minute	Minuted.
4. Declarations of Interest	None		Minuted.
5. Petitions	None received		Minuted.
6. Bloxwich Cemetery	That the report be noted and a further update report be brought back to a future meeting of the LNP upon the completion of the installation of the raise arm barrier.	Steve Billings to note	The barrier has now been installed. Steve Billings plans to write to LNP members and regular service users to provide further details in the near future.
7. Bloxwich Library Community Space	That the LNP welcomes and wholeheartedly supports the Big Lottery application bid which endeavours to bring about real investment into the community in the form of community cohesion and education which the LNP believes will have a positive effect on the surrounding community of Blakenall and Bloxwich and that this support be communicated to Heads of Department and the Big Lottery Fund	Jen Beardsmore and Rita Kennedy to action	Supporting Statement has been transmitted to the Head of Library and Heritage and has been inserted in the Lottery Bid. The bid will go forward for submission to the funding stream by 31 st March. Notification of outcome will be known by September 2007.

8. Draft Mossley Plans	<p>Presentation noted</p> <p>Officer to note and take on board issues and concerns in relation to the need for a community facility and an appropriate exit strategy for the Mossley Estate as raised by LNP Members at the meeting.</p>	Andrew Flood, Karen Riley and Carol Mason to note.	<p>Meeting took place on 8.2.07 to assist the relocation of the Kids Club to the Mossley Youth Club. This now appears to be a viable proposal.</p> <p>Carol Mason continuing to liaise with 60 Plus Group to assist their relocation to St Thomas Church Hall.</p>
9. Foundation Trust	<p>Presentation noted</p> <p>LNP Members and public present were urged to fill in and return the questionnaire on the plans for the Foundation Trust</p>	Trish Curtis to note	This has been noted.
10. Funding Report	That the progress on the projects identified within the report be noted.	Parveen Sangha to note	This has been noted by the LNP team.
11. CAG Report	<p>That:-</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> (1) LNP Members continue in attendance at the Community Action Group meetings; (2) the LNP notes the progress of the Community Action Groups; (3) the resolution put forward by the Safer and Stronger CAG be noted; (4) a presentation on the Youth Service be included on the next agenda for the next 	<p>Parveen Sangha to note actions 1-3 and 5-6</p> <p>Dave Haq to note action 4</p>	<p>This has been noted by the LNP team.</p> <p>This has been noted by the LNP team.</p> <p>This has been noted by the LNP team.</p> <p>An Item on this issue is on the agenda at Agenda Item No. 7.</p>

	<p>meeting of the LNP;</p> <p>(5) the presentation from the Anti Social Behaviour Unit regarding statistics on ASB as delivered to the Safer and Stronger CAG be included on the agenda for the next meeting of the LNP;</p> <p>(6) a multi agency meeting be arranged, via a CAG meeting, to discuss what options are available when the temporary Dispersal Orders in North Walsall cease.</p>	<p>Michael Carey to note action 5</p> <p>Parveen Sangha/Aliyaah Baines to note action 6</p>	<p>Deferred to a future meeting of the LNP.</p> <p>The CAG proposed that a strategic group be set up to discuss this further.</p>
12. Public Forum	Issue about microphones at future meetings of the LNP.	Julie Ball to note	Microphones purchased and now available for use at LNP meetings.
13. Selection Panel	That it be recommended that Dennis Latham and Nicole Bullingham be appointed as LAPs; their term of office running until April 2008	Parveen Sangha to note.	This was approved at the last meeting of the LNP and will now be implemented.